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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

Ultra wins £6m submarine communication equipment contract

Ultra announces that its Sonar & Communication Systems business has been awarded a £6m contract to supply specialist submarine communication equipment.  The Recoverable Tethered Optical Fibre (RTOF) system comprises equipment installed on a submarine together with a recoverable buoy that provides a satellite communication capability.  This initial contract is for a technology demonstrator and has been awarded jointly by the UK MoD’s Director Equipment Capability (Underwater Effects) working with the Attack Submarine Integrated Project Team within the Defence Procurement Agency.

The system will allow a submarine to communicate above surface whilst operating freely at depth, and is intended to be demonstrated on a US submarine in approximately three years time.  During the post-demonstration assessment of RTOF, consideration will be given to installing the system on the Royal Navy Astute class and a US class of submarines. 

Ultra, as system integrator, has provided innovative proposals regarding the communication technology to be used and for the buoy handling system.  Ultra will undertake systems engineering, design, integration and manufacture of the RTOF buoy, providing software, sensors, a vision system and inboard electronics.  The system also includes outboard equipment to deploy, retrieve, capture and stow the buoy together with satellite communications and other antennas.

Ultra’s success in winning RTOF reflects the Group’s broad understanding of the submarine environment and the integration of communication systems into the overall battlespace IT infrastructure.  The Group has a long and very successful history of providing innovative designs to the UK MoD and overseas, and is the prime contractor for the Royal Navy Surface Ship Torpedo Defence (SSTD) and the Type 45 destroyer bow sonar systems.
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